One Metre Winter Series 2005

Reports by Gilbert Louis

Sunday 30th October

The International One Metre Winter Series 2005 have officially started on this Sunday 30th October. This year for the first time we decided to race off the marina and we all benefited from having great access to the water to put and retrieve our boats, great visibility and access to clear water to rinse our boats after the racing. We are also getting more visibility to other members of HYC. After all we are a sailing class like any other and from few months now we have set-up the Irish International One Metre National Class Association affiliated to the International IOM Class Association.
 

This year we have 2 new members from HYC who have recently joined our growing fleet. And so I would like to welcome Ian Martin and Jaimie Blandford to the class hope you'll have as much fun as we do racing our IOM boats.

 

We had 6 Skippers racing today as the 7th skipper had to retire due to technical issues with his boat but he'll be back for day 2 of the Winter Series.

 

We all rigged our medium rig, although the wind was not as strong as outside of the harbour we still had a good wind blowing and because of its direction coming down from the hill we had some interesting wind shifts. This made up for some tactical wonders for some and disasters for others. But all in all, very good racing.

 

Our course was the usual windward-leeward course with the start/finish line in the middle which allows to get a good beat and some interesting tactical choice downwind too. 

 

Jeff Kay (also racing on Esprit/Cruiser 2) came out in the lead after the 8 races scheduled with 5.75pts. Gilbert Louis (also racing on Superhero/Cruiser 2) following closely behind with 8.25pts and Fergal Noonan (also racing on Impetuous/Cruiser 2) in Third place with 18pts.

 

4th - Des Dwyer 20pts, 5th Neil Spain 23pts, 6th Jaimie Blandford 34pts, 7th Phil Merry 72pts

 

It was a great first day out for the series and we're hoping for our other skippers to join for our 2nd day racing on 6th November.
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